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» Telephone the office, our friendly office staff can answer most questions. They will find the answer for
have a general you or direct you to the right person.

¢ Telephone or email the school office to make an appointment to see the class teacher.
¢ Quick queries - speak to your class teacher or teaching assistant at the end of the school day

¢ Telephone or email the school office to make an appointment to see the class teacher if appropriate.

¢ Telehone or email the school office to make an appointment with the Key Stage Lead (FS — E Nicholas
KS1 - N Brown LKS2 - H Maddocks UKS2 - E Neill).

* Telephone or email the school office to make an appointment to see the Deputy Headteacher (Miss H
Maddocks).

has not been * The next step would be a meeting with the Headteacher (Mrs K Forrester).

esolve!
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Year Information Book 2023-24
Reception

General School Information
The school day
	
	Morning
	Lunch
	Afternoon

	EYFS
	8:40-11:45
	11:45-1:00
	1:00-3:20


Children must arrive at school on time at the community centre entrance. The door will be opened by a member of EYFS staff at 8:40am. Treehouse is available for parents to use before and after school and will deliver your child to their classroom at the start of the school day. 
Attendance
Attendance is extremely important. 

· The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance for a primary school pupil.
· 95% attendance is the equivalent of 2 weeks off school.
· A 2 week absence each year in primary school means a total of 14 weeks teaching time missed – this could have real impact on your child’s basic numeracy and literacy skills.
· 90% attendance is like having a day off every two weeks or 4 whole weeks off school
· 80% attendance is the same as having a day off every week.
· Most children should routinely have attendance rates of 97% or more. This is the equivalent of 6 days absence a year. 100% is achieved by many pupils every year in both primary and secondary schools.
· Holidays in term time – These will not be approved by Mrs Forrester and fines may be issued for unauthorised holidays taken in term time (£60 per parent per child)

Absence
It is very important that children attend school regularly. School attendance is mandatory and any unauthorised non-attendance may result in a fine being issued.  If you need to notify us of your child’s absence, please do so as soon as possible. The school has an answering machine to report a child’s absence. If we do not hear from you we are obliged by law to contact you. If you have arranged for someone other than yourself to collect your child please inform your child’s class teacher before the event.
Holiday Request
Legislation means that school cannot authorise any holidays taken during term time. Should you take your child out of school for a holiday during term time, this will be unauthorised and the local authority will be informed, such absence may result in a fine being issued. Please see school policy.
Uniform
We are very keen on children wearing smart school uniform. Please can parents make sure that all PE Kit and school uniform is named. 
	Sweatshirts, Jumpers or Cardigans
	Red (Preferably with school logo on)

	Polo Shirts
	White or Red

	Skirts, Trousers, Pinafore Dress
	Grey or Black

	Summer Dresses
	Gingham (Red)

	Shoes 
	Preferably smart black 
Maximum 5cm heel.  
White / Red / Black closed summer sandals may be worn with socks


P.E. Kit

Children must come to school in their full PE kit on their designated PE Day (Wednesday and Friday). See below for further information. 

· Red/White T- Shirt 
· Red sweater (school jumper is fine), 
· Black Shorts  
· Trainers for outdoor use.

Children may also wear sweatshirts and joggers or a track suit (in a dark colour black / navy) for outdoor games.
School Meals (ParentPay)
All children in Reception and KS1 (Years 1 and 2) will receive a funded meal. These are served on the premises and offer a varied menu. At school we use ParentPay for all online payments. To allow you and your child to choose their lunches at home, we are extending our e-payment system to allow you to pre-book meals. You do this in your ParentPay account using your username and password. Orders must be placed by 8:00am each morning. If your child has a serious allergy, please contact the school office. You will need to provide a letter from your Doctor with details of your child’s allergy. You can change your order up until the deadline of 8:00am.

Those children who do not want school dinners may bring a packed lunch but no cans, glass bottles, fizzy drinks or sweets please. You will still need to select the ‘Own Packed Lunch’ option on ParentPay. Fruit snack will be given to children each day but they can bring a piece of their own if they like. 

School Organisation
The school is divided into two Key Stages with KS1 being made up of Reception (FS)- Dormice Class, Year 1- Rabbit Class, Year 1/2 - Squirrel Class and Year 2- Otter Class. The Lower KS2 classes are Year 3-Snowdrop, Year 3/4 – Bluebell, Year 4-Foxglove and Upper KS2 classes are Year 5 – Kestrels, Year 5/6-  Goshawk and Yr6 - Osprey 

Miss Maddocks is Deputy Head with responsibility for LKS2 and teaching and learning across the school. Miss Selwyn is EYFS coordinator, Miss Neill is KS2 coordinator and Mr Brown is KS1 coordinator. Miss Nicholas is SEND Coordinator and Mrs Forrester is the Head teacher.

School Visits – Charging
During the year your child may be going on school visits to places connected to their class work. The school can obviously not afford to pay for all children to take part in these visits so you will be asked for a voluntary contribution to cover the costs. If costs are not covered, unfortunately the visit has to be cancelled. 

Musical Instrument tuition is available from Year 3. Parents are asked for a termly payment for tuition fees. Please contact Mrs Forrester over any difficulties or concerns over costs. 

Before and After School Wraparound Care
Treehouse is available for your before and after school childcare needs. Please contact the school office for more information. 
Behaviour

We expect the very highest standards of behaviour from all the children in our school. We promote good behaviour by rewarding it through the use of house points, stickers and raffle tickets. We want every child in our school to enjoy coming to school and to be able to work in a calm controlled environment. Unacceptable behaviour will be tackled firmly and, where appropriate, in close consultation with parents. A star of the week will be selected on a Wednesday. If your child is selected, you will receive a text message inviting you to celebrate with us in our Celebration Assembly on Friday morning. Remember to keep it a secret from your child!

Children's Views
The children are the most important people in the school so it is very important to find out what they think of their school. This is normally done on a formal basis by having a school parliament with representatives from most year groups sitting on a variety of sub-committees. The children together with a Governor and teachers discuss the issues raised and then report back. Children will be completing a questionnaire during the Summer Term. During the year, groups of children also talk to Governors about their views of the school.
Parents Help

One of our school aims is to ensure that school and home develop a successful partnership. We encourage parents to become actively involved in their child's learning in and out of school. We welcome contact with parents and value parents’ practical help in school in normal circumstances. If there are parents who feel they would like to help in school please talk to Mrs Forrester or Miss Maddocks. 

Parents Views

If you have a personal issue with your child you may talk to their class teacher, Key Stage Coordinator or the Head teacher. However, if it is a general point of concern or comment on something good that is happening at school you will have your chance to voice these to staff, parent forum reps or governors. There will also be a Parent Questionnaire once a year, which will allow parents to give their views on the school. 
PTA

This is a very hardworking group of parents and staff who raise a considerable amount of money and put on events for the children in school. The group meets once a month and every parent is very welcome to attend the meetings. If you can't attend the meetings but would like to help out at events please let one of the committee members know. Please get in touch if you have any ideas.
	Medicines

It would be helpful to know if your child develops any medical condition during the year.

Special registration cards for children who suffer with asthma are available. Parents are asked to ensure their child has a clearly labelled inhaler in school at all times. It is expected that your child will carry it with them and administer it as required.

In the case of any other medication we would strongly suggest that children receive medicines at times which avoid it being taken during the school day. If this is unavoidable you may come into school and administer it to your child or we are able to administer medicine if it is required four times a day. We require a consent form to be filled out to allow a First Aid trained member of staff to dispense it. If this causes any concerns please call in and discuss it with Mrs Forrester.
Tarporley CE Primary School - Who do I talk to?
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If we are unable to resolve your query or concern through these channels then you would need to follow the school complaints procedure


Early Years Foundation Stage Information
Class Organisation 
This year we have one Reception class called Dormice who is taught by Miss Selwyn. Our teaching assistants are Mrs Line and Ms Tennant. Reception children are dropped off at the community entrance in the morning (opposite the steps from Park Road) and one of the EYFS staff members will usually be at the door to greet the children. We advise that any essential information that may affect your child be passed on to the school office via email (admin@tarporleyce.cheshire.sch.uk) or phone call (01829 708188). Your messages will then be passed on to the appropriate adult. Appointments can be made through the school office after school for longer discussions.  

We are very fortunate to have a spacious classroom alongside the Orangery and the outdoor area. There will be lots of opportunities for the children explore different areas of the classroom in both outdoor and indoor continuous provision. We will be using the extra room space as a quiet working environment. 
Physical Education. 
Your child will have two PE lessons during the week on a Wednesday and Friday. Children must come to school in their full PE kit on this day. Could children please make sure that they are not wearing earrings on P.E. days and that their hair is tied back. For outdoor games sessions, children will need appropriate outdoor clothing and trainers. PE on a Wednesday will focus on the children’s gross motor skills, balance, co-ordination and games. PE on a Friday will focus on dance, music, drama and movement. The children will also have the opportunity to use the indoor climbing frame and equipment. 
Resources for Home 

On a Friday Miss Selwyn will update the blog on our class page on the school website (https://www.tarporleyce.cheshire.sch.uk/). This will tell you all of the things which will have taken place in our class during the week. Please look out for suggestions which will enable you to continue your child’s learning at home and will be related to our learning that week e.g. find shapes on a walk around the village, make a pattern using coloured leaves. These are informal and can be enjoyed as a family. We will be sending home a ‘Homework Menu’ termly with lots of ideas for home learning that your child can share in Show and Tell. We also ask that you read with your child every day to support the acquisition of this key skill. These should be recorded in the child’s Reading Record which also includes details of the phonics sounds and Tricky Words your child has learnt. 

Reading

Your child will be heard read three times per week by either the class teacher or teaching assistant. They may also be heard by a parent reader or another volunteer or student in our class. They will be heard blending and segmenting words every day in our phonics sessions. The books your children bring home are important as this is where the children are able to practise the skills and sounds they are being taught in school. We suggest that you read with your child for at least 5 minutes every day. 
Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum
There are seven statutory areas of learning and development which are all inter-connected. The prime areas are particularly crucial for igniting children’s curiosity and enthusiasm for learning, for building their capacity to learn, form relationships and thrive. The prime areas are strengthened and applied in the specific areas. 
Prime Areas
Personal, Social and Emotional Development
This area focuses on forming relationships, the children’s self-confidence and independence and supporting the children’s development of their feelings and behaviour. Play is used to build up basic skills such as sharing, turn taking and looking out for others.

Communication and Language

This area focuses on the development of children’s language skills for communication. This is an important skill which will enable the children to learn effectively in other areas. We will support your child’s listening skills, questioning and explanations of events around them. This will be achieved through daily circle time sessions; Show and Tell and language play though stories. We value these skills highly at Tarporley and always allow children thinking time when speaking. We also promote an environment where all children’s thoughts and ideas are listened to and celebrated. 
Physical Development
Throughout the Reception year we will help to develop both children’s fine and gross motor skills.  Activities range from handling play dough, scissors and pencils to riding bikes and climbing large equipment.  We will help to develop the children’s spatial awareness and control movements.  The children will also participate in two sessions of P.E. per week.  These sessions include parachute games, dance and ball games. This area will also support your child’s awareness of their health and social care by promoting healthy eating and encouraging an active lifestyle. We follow the Kinetic Letters handwriting programme which promotes strong physical development in preparation for writing. 

Specific Areas 

Literacy

This area of learning relates directly to your developing your child’s reading and writing skills. Through phonics sessions we help your child to develop the ability to use knowledge of sounds and letters to aid reading and writing.  We also help to build knowledge and enjoyment of books, the ability to form letters correctly, write simple words and build basic sentences.
Mathematics 
We ensure that the children have a firm foundation in number skills, counting objects, forming numbers up to 10 and counting forwards and backwards.  We can then build on this with basic addition and subtraction skills.  We also learn about patterns, shapes, measures and real-life problems.

Understanding the World
Children are given the opportunities both through structured play and focus activities to question and explore the world around them.  They will find out how things work, about landmarks and features of their local surroundings.  They will look at their lives, past and present and about others in their class as well as exploring other cultures and beliefs. 
Expressive Arts and Design
Children are encouraged to develop their own creativity in music, art, and drama. There is a role play area within the classroom which is changed frequently to allow children to express their experiences. Weekly art activities include opportunity for the children to explore various art techniques, (weaving, printing, painting, collage etc).  The children are also given the chance to compose and explore the sounds made by different instruments.  As part of our weekly P.E. sessions the children can become creative in their movements as they take part in dance and music and movement.

Your child will be assessed as Emerging or Expected in each of the 17 aspects of learning at the end of this year before they move into National Curriculum expectations in Year 1.  The children’s progress is recorded in their learning journals on Tapestry. 

Tapestry 

A learning journey is a record of each child’s achievement, experiences, development and progress in their early years. These are kept on Tapestry using photos, videos and diary entries. The Tapestry platform then works seamlessly to enable these memories to be kept as a permanent record of each child’s unique journey. Only the EYFS staff can see all of the children’s learning journeys but you can add to your child’s with pictures or things they have done at home. 
Topics in Reception
All learning at Tarporley CE Primary School is taught through a BOOK based approach:

· BRAVE- in our teaching and learning, taking chances and risks, being courageous

· OUTWARD FACING- we will look outside of our school community, country, wider world.

· OPPORTUNITIES- we will provide a range of exciting, inspirational opportunities
· KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS- so that our children can be the best they can be

· SPIRITUALITY- thinking about God’s way of being with children and children’s ways of being with God.

This table provides you with some guidance on how you could help your child. For example, you might choose books from the library about current topics or wish to visit local museums and places of interest to enhance knowledge and understanding. Please don’t read the books in advance though! 
	Autumn 1
	We’re Going to Find a Monster!, The Little Red Hen, The Gingerbread Man

	Autumn 2
	When I Grow Up, Dipal’s Diwali, The Three Little Pigs and Stick Man 

	Spring 1 
	Don’t Eat the Peas Louise, Let’s All Creep Through Crocodile Creek, The Three Billy Goats Gruff and Mr Wolf’s Pancakes 

	Spring 2 
	Creepy Crawlies, The Pirates are Coming, Little Red Riding Hood


	Summer 1
	Clem and Crab, Giganotosaurus, Jack and the Beanstalk, 

	Summer 2
	The Farmyard, Supertato, Goldilocks and the Three Bears, The Worrysaurus


Thank you in anticipation of your support throughout the year.
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